
  

Dear Luther Memorial, 
Alleluia! Christ is Risen! 

     We celebrated a little earlier than we usually do this year, but the 
celebration is just as glorious! But now we turn our eyes from the 
empty tomb to our lives in the Resurrection Dawn. And it is always 
the case that this Second Sunday of Easter (April 7) we hear the story 
of Thomas. Thomas the Twin. Didymus. But more often we hear of 
him as Doubting Thomas. However you remember him and his story, 
we encounter him every year on the second Sunday in the great Week 
of Weeks that is our Easter celebration.  
     And yes, we can focus a lot on Thomas. But every year I am more 
struck by the story of the other ten disciples and the community of 
believers that were gathered in that upper room. You see, while we 
can have a conversation about why this particular text is read every 
year on the same Sunday, I firmly believe there’s a reason. It’s not just 
because Thomas misses Sunday morning and so a week later Jesus 
comes to him (though that is the case in the story). Rather, I think it 
focuses us as the community that continues to gather in Jesus name 
about what it means to live on this side of the Resurrection. 
     You see, it’s less about whether Thomas believed the first time and 
more to do with Thomas continuing to belong and be welcomed into 
the community even when he misses out. Thomas doesn’t see what 
the rest of them see. Thomas has a hard time believing. Thomas just 
isn’t sure it’s possible. But for a week Thomas is still held in and by 
the community. Thomas is still there a week later when Jesus 
reappears.  
     For us who continue to gather in Jesus’ name and who hold the 
stories of faith and witness that we have been given, this is a fabulous 
model for us in the world. The Church, I firmly believe, is called to 
continue in this tradition of the 10 disciples and the community of 
Jesus who held Thomas with his questions and doubts for a whole 
week. We are called to be a community that proclaims the good news 
of God at work in Jesus, yes. But all the more, we are called to be a 
community that continues to hold space for people to wrestle and 
wonder and doubt. A community where together we come to 
experience God’s love for a broken world. A community where we 
can be honest with ourselves and with one another and know that we 
are all held in the wounded hands of Jesus.  
     We let ourselves off the hook when we only focus on Thomas. 
Doubting Thomas, we call him as if he’s the only one to struggle. How 
quickly we forget that no one believes it the first time. Heck! This year 
we heard of the women leaving the tomb in fear! It’s not about 
Thomas’ doubt, but about the community that continues to gather in 
the name of the Crucified-Risen One and holds one another in a 
common hope.  

Christ is risen, indeed! Alleluia! 
 

STAFF 
 

Pastor ~ Jay C. Mitchell 
   jmitchell@luthermemorialonline.org  

 
Cantor ~ Walt Gaber  
   waltgaber@gmail.com          
 
Christian Education  ~ Beth Keller 
   bkeller@luthermemorialonline.org  
                   Sarah Prylinski   
   sprylinski@luthermemorialonline.org  
 
Care Ministry ~ Jan MacInnes 
  jmacinnes@luthermemorialonline.org       
 
Parish Manager ~ Miriam Scheid 

   mscheid@luthermemorialonline.org      
 
Secretary ~ Norma Buerk 
   nbuerk@luthermemorialonline.org       
 
Luther Memorial Academy: 
 Administrator ~ Michelle Thom 
     mthom.lma@gmail.com       
 
Secretary ~ Amanda Fried 
  afried@luthermemorialonline.org        
 
Bethany Outreach Ctr. ~ Mabel Howard 
  mabel@bethanyoutreachcenter.org 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Luther Memorial Church • 225 West Tenth Street • Erie, PA  16501 • 454-0106 

e-mail:  info@luthermemorialonline.org       website:  www.luthermemorialonline.org 
Luther Memorial Academy • 220 West Eleventh Street • Erie, PA  16501 • 454-0106 

 
 
 
 
 

Volume 51, Issue 4                                                               April 2024                 
 
 
 
 
 

                       SUNDAY WORSHIP     
         

8:15 am Worship           Faith Chapel 
10:30 am Worship             Main Church 
10:30am service live streamed on YouTube. 
Service available on LM website on Monday 
                                 

MUSIC MINISTRY                                      Page 2 

   

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION                         Page 3 
 

80’S BINGO & FLEA MARKET               Page 5 
 

CIRCLES                         Page 6 
 

LMA                    Pages 9-10 
/          

                                                                                                                        
                          
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

Page 2 
Music Ministry 

 
Second Sunday Family & Friends Prelude      
 
 

The Luther Memorial Concert Series is once again hosting the "Second Sunday Family & Friends Prelude" 
series.  On the 2nd Sunday of most months, October through May, the prelude to the 10:30 service will feature 
instrumentalists, vocalists and dancers, highlighting the talents of members within our fellowship - 
congregational musicians as well as others who have a close association with Luther Memorial.  On April 14, 
the prelude will be presented by the Mercyhurst Liturgical Dance Ensemble.  We are all familiar with this 

group under the direction of C. Noelle Partusch as she regularly brings them to Luther Memorial for Palm Sunday and 
Reformation Sunday.  Please plan to arrive early and be in your seats by 10:25 to experience the entire prelude.  And 
finally, a big "Thank You" to Linda Melaragno, Barb Moore, Bill Lasher, Bob Banks and Kara Partusch who have provided 
very musical and enjoyable preludes in recent months. 
 
Presque Isle ProMusica 
 
 
 

The Presque Isle ProMusica, a community orchestra hosted by the Luther Memorial Concert Series will present a concert 
at Luther Memorial on Sunday, April 7 at 4:00pm.  The following is their statement about this concert:  

On the program will be two works for strings alone - Grieg’s charming and pretend-Baroque Holberg Suite and 
Dvorak’s Serenade for Strings -- and a second half with the whole orchestra giving us Beethoven’s captivating 
Symphony #7. It promises to be a wonderful afternoon of familiar and heart-warming music, followed by one of our 
legendary receptions, to gather, meet and greet the musicians, and celebrate the occasion, in the church parlor. Please 
feel free to circulate this invitation as widely as possible – invite your friends and family; tell them to invite others; 

we want this to be a gala occasion, celebrating the return of your own hometown orchestra. As always, admission is free, and 
we will hope for donations to make these concerts available to everyone! 

 
Ascension of Our Lord 
 
 

 

A festival service celebrating the Ascension of Our Lord will be held at Luther Memorial on the 
evening of Thursday, May 9.  We invite all of the Erie County ELCA churches to join us for this 
service.   
 

 
 
 
In Concert 
 
 
 
 

World renowned German organist Paul Fey will perform a free concert on the magnificent Aeolian  
Skinner pipe organ at St. Luke Episcopal Church, 410 North Main Street, Jamestown, NY on Friday, 
April 26 at 7:00pm.  All are invited to attend. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Soup        Blood Pressures 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

If you’ve gone the entire winter and not had 
some of our homemade soup, this will be 
your last chance.  Pick up some delicious 
stuffed pepper soup following the 10:30 
service on Sunday, April 21.   
 

Keep an eye on your health – get your blood 
pressure checked on Sunday, April 21 
following the 10:30am service.  We welcome 
you to stop in the library for your check-up.   
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Christian Education 

 

Sunday Mornings 
 

Second Sunday of each Month 
Children in PreK- Grade 5 will gather for Sunday School on the 2nd Sunday of each month from 9:30- 

10:15am.  We’ll see everyone on Sunday, April 14. 
 

 Our LYO, grades 6th – 12th will continue to meet the third Sunday of each month; April 21. 

 
Messages for the Young & Young-at-Heart 
 

From now until Holy Trinity Sunday (Memorial Day weekend), there will be a message for the young and young-at-heart 
every Sunday at the 10:30am service. Bring your listening ears and helpful voices and hands as Pastor Jay has a message 
just for you. 
 
First Holy Communion Classes 
 
 

 

In preparation for First Communion two Saturday morning sessions will be held on April 6 and April 
13 from 9:00am – 12:00 noon, including snack time.  These 2 All-Family Workshops will be our 
preparation for the big celebration! Any family interested in First Communion should plan to attend 
both sessions.  Classes will be held in fellowship hall.  First Communion is open to all the baptized so 
any child and family are welcome if you're ready. However, families with children in grades 3-5 are 

strongly encouraged to participate if your child has not received First Communion yet. Please contact Pastor Jay or the 
church office if your family will be attending these sessions.  Thank you. 
 
Our children receiving First Holy Communion on Sunday, April 14: 
 Anna Cooney  Amelia Lang  Elliot Lang Maura Myhoffer Matthew Snider 

 
Celebration 
  
 
 

Our First Holy Communion students and families will take part in two workshops in April and we would like to 
congratulate them with something special.  We’re going to bowl some strikes and spares and celebrate.   
 

First Communion Students:  No Charge 
 

Sunday, April 28 @ 1:00pm 
Westway Lanes, 8674 W Ridge Rd, Girard 

 

Cost per game:  $4.25  
Shoes:  No charge 

Pizza and pop/lemonade are available at the alley. 
 

EVERYONE is invited to bowl and celebrate with us.   
Please contact the church office or let Beth Keller know you if plan to attend. 

 
Vacation Bible School 
 

Bring the whole family (and your friends) and go into an amazing undersea adventure and experience 
the ever-flowing, never-ending love of God.  Be immersed in the Word and discover what living water 
is really all about! 
 

Join us and dive into God’s Word with multiple senses, understanding the words, where they are in 
Scripture, and how the verse applies to them today. That’s Bible-deep, and it changes everything! 

 

Four fantastic Wednesdays from 5:30-7:00pm beginning with dinner ~ main dish provided; please bring a dish to share.   
 May 22 May 29 June 5 June 12 
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Help!  Confirmation Students at Camp Lutherlyn 
 

Confirmation is an important moment in the life of a young person. It is the first time baptized 
Christian youth profess their intention to live up to the vows of the baptismal and membership 
covenant and become a professing member of a congregation. 
 

Youth confirmed at Luther Memorial have completed three (3) years of confirmation classes and are 
also encouraged to attend Confirmation Camp at Camp Lutherlyn each summer.  This year our youth in grades 7th, 8th, 
and 9th, will be attending Confirmation Camp Sunday, June 16 – Friday, June 21, 2024.   We are excited about the 
experiences our youth will have as they attend Confirmation Camp this June.   
 

Because confirmation does have a cost we are doing four things.  First, Luther Memorial, per the 2024 budget, will pay a 
portion of the money.  Second, each student will pay $100.  Third, to help offset church expenses, our youth are involved 
in many fundraising opportunities.  And fourth, just like in previous years we are asking for student sponsors.  The cost 
to sponsor one student for the week is $100.  So many have been very responsive to this way to give in previous years, so 
please consider sponsoring one or more students!  If you feel called to respond in this way, you may mail a check to 
Luther Memorial marked Confirmation Camp or call Beth Keller, Sarah Prylinski or Norma Buerk. We thank you for your 
prayerful consideration.   

 
Confirmation Camp Information 
 
 

 

Luther Memorial Church’s 7th, 8th, and 9th graders will be attending Confirmation Camp at Camp 
Lutherlyn from Sunday, June 16 – Friday, June 21, 2024. Information has been sent to all parents and 
students about the details of Confirmation Camp.  You may also access forms from our website.  If you 
have not received the information, please contact the church office.   
 

 
 

Camp Lutherlyn News 
 
 

                            Regular Summer Camp for All Ages 
 

Lutherlyn is prepared for Summer Camp 2024!  Registration for 2024 began on February 1.  Lutherlyn 
continues to adjust their schedule and plans following all American Camp Association and CDC 
guidelines. Camperships are available for all who need assistance. The 2024 Summer Schedule is 

available at www.lutherlyn.com/summer.  More details will be added as they become available. 
 
 

Fellowship 
Magic Fingers Grace Group 
 
 
 

Buds are beginning to pop, daffodils have sprung and spring is making an appearance.  We sure 
hope you make an appearance at our Magic Fingers Grace Group and do some knitting, 
crocheting and yarn projects with us.  A fun and relaxed morning with friends the second and 
fourth Tuesdays of each month from 10:00am – 12:00 noon. 
 

Mark it on your calendars for April 9 and April 23. 
 

If you’d like to learn how to knit or crochet, we’d love to show you.  Please contact Jan MacInnes, 454-0106, ext. 233 or the 
church office, ext. 221 with any questions.  Please let us know if you are low on yarn and some can be dropped off to you.   

 
OWLS 
 
 
 

 

Welcome spring and treat yourself to lunch at Honey Baked Ham, 7200 Peach 
Street.  Delicious food, good friends on a spring day – please join us!  
 

Please RSVP to Jan MacInnes or the church office by Friday, April 12.   
 

 

Tuesday, April 16 
11:30am 
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80’s BINGO 
 

 

We just can’t get enough of Bingo!  And there’s more fun comin’ on 
April 21.  Tap your feet to some great 80’s music, get your stack of 
cards and let’s play Cash Bingo.  It’s even more fun with our Chinese 
auction, and tip boards. 

 

Tickets are $20 in advance and $25 at the door and are available from Beth Keller, Sarah Prylinski and 
the church office.  Proceeds benefit our youth traveling to the National Youth Gathering in July 2024. 

 
Flea Market 
 

 

Spring is the perfect time to clean out closets, cupboards, garages and start fresh.  
And we’re here to help!  Rid yourself of clutter and bring everything to our Flea 
Market.  Proceeds benefit our youth traveling to the National Youth Gathering in 
July 2024. 

 

 Fill your car and trunk with all items to be sold 
 Each parking space is a cost of $10 
 Tables needed to lay items on are your responsibility.  These will not be provided. 
 Event will be held rain or shine; bring coverings if they are needed. 
 Please contact Sarah Prylinski, 814-882-1695 or prylinskisj@upmc.edu if you will be participating. 

 
 
 
 
 
Sunshine April Birthdays 
 
 

 

Paul Meucci    4/5 Barbara Lemke    4/11 William Soder    4/29 
  Friendship Towers    21 West 9th Street   Soldiers & Sailors Home 
  111 East 11th Street, Box 162   Apt. 307   560 East 3rd Street 
  Erie, PA  16501   Erie, PA  16501   Erie, PA  16507 

 
 
April Birthdays  
 
 

 
 

Amy Cunningham 4-1 
Maryanne Chaffee 4-1 
Arlene Evans 4-2 
Kyle Henry 4-2 
Sharon Burke 4-2 
Robert Hessinger 4-3 
Carol Zamperini 4-3 
Veronica Wolf 4-4 
Jordan Woodward 4-4 
Aurora Houston 4-4 
Skip Meyn 4-4 
Sutton Rowland 4-4 
Sue Visalle 4-5 
Karissa Kurtich 4-5 
Hannah Lujbli 4-5 
Paul Meucci 4-5 

James Koenig 4-6 
Solomon Washington 4-8 
Rebecca Carullo 4-9 
Barbara Lemke 4-11 
Anna Mezzacapo 4-12 
Bailee Foutz 4-12 
Cathy Beck 4-13 
Andrew Laver 4-14 
Autumn Meyn 4-16 
Jane Moran 4-16 
Charles Mitchell 4-18 
Philip Symes 4-18 
Judy Crissman 4-21 
Darlene Downey 4-22 
Jean McMillin 4-22 
Michael Hedlund 4-22 

Michael Brown 4-22 
Mary Lou Breyley 4-24 
Tessa Wolf 4-25 
Brian Moran 4-25 
Judith Johnson 4-27 
Mary Daniels 4-29 
William Soder 4-29 
Alanna Jerauld 4-29 
Roberta Lobaugh 4-29 
Martha Klomp 4-30 
Ellie Cadden 4-30 
Jeserie Woodward 4-30 
Linda Brandt 4-30 
Ann Flick 4-30 

Sunday, April 21 
Doors Open:  12:30pm 
Bingo Begins:  1:00pm 

 

Saturday, May 4 
8:00am – 12:00 noon 

Luther Memorial Parking Lot 

 



  

Our love and sympathy is extended 

to the family and friends of: 
 

James Haskins, who died Sunday, March 3, 2024.  
 Prayers are with his daughter, Meghan Snider, and family. 

 

Richard Braendel who died Tuesday, March 5, 2024.   
Prayers are with the Braendel and Graffius families.  

 

Edna Smith who died Friday, March 8, 2024. 
Prayers are with her grandson and family, Dennis & Preeya Montroy. 

 

Amanda Toms who died Friday, March 15. 
Prayers are with her aunt, Jan Birkner, and family. 
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Women of the ELCA 

 
Tuesday Circle News     Deborah Circle      
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Pennies for Poverty 
 
 

As a continuing project to aid women and children in crisis, special containers for donations to “Pennies for 
Poverty” are located by the doors to the Main Church and Faith Chapel.  Our women’s groups thank one 
and all for your donations of coins and dollars. 
 
Spring Gathering 
 
 

Join us as we gather in the chapel of the Erie City Mission for our W/ELCA 
Spring Gathering, “Restoring Hope, Transforming Lives”.  Katie Peppers, 
Volunteer and Special Events Coordinator, will give a tour of the facility 
followed by a Bible study and brief business meeting.   
 

Please RSVP to Tracy Heutsche by text, call or email: 814-392-4608 / doty.tracy@gmail.com.  
 
 
 
Valborgsmässoafton 
 
 
 

Join with the SVEA Lodge #296 as they “Welcome Spring – Goodbye Winter!” 
 

Join VASA at the Sommerlyst Club, 1425 West 36th Street, for this traditional 
celebration.  A festive evening complete with a bonfire, singing, music and 

games.  Bring your own beverage.  Folding chairs and/or blankets are encouraged as seating will not be 
provided.   Register at www.svea-erielodge.org and click on the Events tab. 
 

Please contact Pat Bellingham, 528-5675, with any questions. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday, April 6 
1:00 – 3:00pm 

Erie City Mission 
107 French Street  

Tuesday, April 30 
7:00 – 9:00pm 

Mark your calendars for April 2 at 3:00pm for 
our next get together for our Tuesday Circle. 
We’re looking forward to seeing you. 
 

Our Circle is open to all women.  Please contact 
Pat Young, President, at 455-7736, or our church 
office, 454-0106, ext. 221, with any questions. 

Join us on Tuesday, April 2 for our monthly 
gathering at 12:00 noon in the church parlor.  
We’ll see you there.   
 

For more information on the Deborah Circle, 
please contact Judy Johnson at 833-4600. 
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Camp Lutherlyn 
 

 
 
 

The weather is getting sunny and warmer; it’s time to think about Camp Lutherlyn and all the fun that 
waits for you.  It’s more than just summer camp.  There are opportunities for the whole family to enjoy. 
 

 April 27 – Intro to Blacksmithing Class:  Learn the art of Blacksmithing in the Woodland Forge at 
Lutherlyn.   All materials are supplied and classes are taught by master blacksmith, Flavius 
Brinsfield. (Registration Required) 

 

 April 27 – Spring Work Day: Calling all volunteers to help get camp ready for CampBlast and Summer Camp. 
No skills required. 9am-4pm; lunch provided. Please RSVP. 

 

 May 11 – CampBlast: Join us for a day of FUN that highlights all that Lutherlyn has to offer. The best part.... 
EVERYTHING IS FREE!  There will be special summer camp discounts for NEW campers & for registered 
campers who bring friends who are NEW to Lutherlyn! Join us for a GREAT day at camp!  No registration is 
needed.  Just show up with all your friends, family, neighbors, and anyone else looking for a fun, free day.  

 
Holy Trinity Dinners  
  
 

Congregations in our Erie Conference provide a dinner once a month to approximately 40 – 50 folks 
at Holy Trinity.  We are asking for volunteers to participate in this outreach and help prepare and 
serve dinner at Holy Trinity on Thursday, April 25.   Help in any way is appreciated; preparing, 
serving and cleanup.    
 

Access to Holy Trinity will be at 4:00pm.  Dinner begins at 5:00pm.  Sloppy Joes (the main dish) will 
be prepared at Luther Memorial and taken to Holy Trinity, located at 643 West 17th Street. 
 

Please contact Norma in the church office or Les Fobes if you are able to help in any way.  Thank you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bethesda Lutheran Services Golf Classic 
 
 
 
 

Bethesda Children’s Home invites you to its Annual 
Charity Golf Outing at the beautiful greens of the Meadville 
Country Club.  Participants will unite for the worthy cause 
of supporting the youth in our region while enjoying a full 
day of fellowship and fun. 
 

This event is the largest annual fundraiser hosted by Bethesda Lutheran Services with the goal of raising $30,000.   
 

The cost is $125/person; $500/team.  Please call 814-724-7510, ext. 228 or ashields@bethesda1919.org with any questions. 

16th Annual Charity Golf Outing 
Monday, June 3 

 

Meadville Country Club 
15955 State Hwy 86  
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March 2024 Statistics  
 

ATTENDANCE:                  8:15am             10:30am            YouTube            Total                       
March 3 32   82 17 131 
March 10 18   65 29 112 
March 17 26   73 20 119 
March 24 (Palm Sun.) 27   89 34 150 
March 31(Easter)           27              176             28 231 
   

SPECIAL SERVICES: 
                                                12:05pm            1:00pm            7:00pm          YouTube          Total  
March 4 (Luth. Schools Week)           129  N/A 129   
March 6 (Wed. Service) 30   N/A   30 
March 13 (Wed. Service) 28   N/A   28 
March 20 (Wed. Service) 21   N/A   21 
March 28 (Maundy Thursday)   54   24   78 
March 29 (Good Friday)   68   33 101 
 

BAPTISMS:  None recorded. 
 

FUNERALS:  HASKINS, JAMES – Date of Death:  
March 3, 2024 / Date of Funeral:  March 8, 2024 / 
Pastor: Jay Mitchell; Liturgist & Preacher:  Michael 
Snider. 
SMITH, EDNA – Date of Death:  March 8, 2024 / Date 
of Funeral:  March 15, 2024 / Pastor Jay Mitchell. 

 

MEMORIALS:   None recorded. 
 

LETTER OF TRANSFER:  None recorded. 
 

NEW MEMBERS RECEIVED – None recorded. 
 

WEDDINGS:  None recorded. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
March 2024 Council Meeting   
 
 
 

1. Minutes – On motion, the March 12 Council meeting minutes were unanimously approved.   

2. Pastor’s Report – Pastor reviewed his report noting certain aspects.   

3. Organizational Chart & Job Descriptions – Pastor has drafts available. 

4. Property Committee – A meeting will be scheduled to review the contract regarding rental of fellowship hall/parlor.   

5. Security System – Wilkins handles our fire alarm system and has done updates to the intercom system attached to the 
church and school.  In contact with them for possible handling of our security system.  This would be a cost savings 
compared to the company we now have. 

6. Holy Trinity Sloppy Joe Dinner – Scheduled for April 25; volunteers are needed. 

7. LMA & Werner Books – On motion it was unanimous that we accept the offer from Werner Books for a “Free 
Library” stand which will be installed on the 11th Street side. 

8. Emergency Evacuation Plan – Maps are being prepared and will be placed strategically throughout the building.  
Will be seeking congregation members to help orient people in the case of an emergency.  Talking with Michelle 
Thom, LMA Administrator, about looking for a grant. 

9. Treasurer’s Report – On motion Treasurer Greg Kern’s report was unanimously accepted. 

10. Council Meeting – Council will meet Tuesday, April 9, 2024 at 6:00pm. 
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            Luther Memorial Academy 
 
 
 
 

The 3 “P’s”!  
 
 
 

February was all about Friendship as we honored these students with Pizza with the 
Principal & Pastor.  In March, we have been practicing the life skill of Courage. 
 
 
 
 
Geography Bee Finals 
 

Congratulations to these top 10 finalists:   

 

 Louisa; grade 4 Rilan; grade 5 Jack B.; grade 6   Alex; grade 7       
 Kirra; grade 8 Deacon; grade 7 Lola; grade 5   Holden; grade 7    
 Nylah; grade 5 Autumn P.; grade 5 
 

The final competition was Tuesday, March 26, 2024 and the school winner will be announced next month. 
 
 
Solar Eclipse Excitement     Early Dismissal    
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Middle School Awareness        
 

 Middle school students will attend a presentation by the National Alliance on Mental Health on Tuesday, April 9.  
 UPMC will present a program called “Minutes Matter” to our students on Monday, April 15. 

  

 
Testing Week       
 

 
 
 
 
Challenge 24        
 

We will be having Challenge 24 competitions throughout the month of April.  The 24 Game allows learners 
to engage in math fluency and critical thinking skills.  Final tournament day will be Wednesday, April 24 
where the top two students will face off! 

 
 
Field Trips ~ Friday, April 26       
 

 Grades 1-5 will be going to Mercyhurst to see Seussical. 
 Middle School students will go to Prep to see Grease. 

 

 

LMA will follow a flexible instructional 
day on Monday, April 8, 2024.  The 
school building will be closed.  
 

School will dismiss at 11:30am on 
Wednesday, April 24.  Teachers will 
gather for an afternoon planning 
meeting.  The After-School Program 
will not be available. 
 

Students in grades 2-7 will begin the 
annual end of year test called the 
Stanford 10 on April 29, 2024. 

Third quarter reports card will 
go home, Friday, April 5. 
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Kindness Tree      
 

Stop by fellowship hall to check out LMA’s Kindness Tree put up by Mrs. Noyes  You can 
see all the ways students are showing kindness.  

 
Little Free Library      
 

To promote reading with the upcoming total eclipse, LMA has been awarded a Little Free Library from 
Simons Foundation in partnership with Lake Erie Candy Company and Werner Books.  It will be placed 
by the school entrance on 11th Street.   
 

Our students have had an opportunity to take part in an art contest to help decorate our Little Free 
Library.  Drawings were to be submitted to the school office by March 27.  The top three artists received a 
wooden side of the Little Free Library to paint during Easter break.  

 

A dedication ceremony will be held on Friday, April 5 at 8:30am and our artists will be recognized.  All are welcome to 
join us! 

 
Wish List        

 
 
 
 

Every little bit helps LMA; thank you. 
 

 Bottled water – small and large 
 Cases of paper  
 
 

 Monetary donations for Art & Music Supplies 
 Monetary donations for the MJ Howell fund, which 

benefit teachers and staff 
 

        
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
        

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Offering a $250 tuition discount for new 
families attending an open house and 

registering by May 1, 2024. 

Tuesday, April 16 
4:30 – 7:00 pm 

Luther Memorial 
Academy Open House 
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A P R I L  2024 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 1  

LMA & church 
offices closed 

2  
LMA closed 
12:00pm 
Deborah Circle 
3:00pm 
W/ELCA 

3  
 

4  
1:00pm Grief 
Support Group 
5:30pmHandbells 
6:30pm Choir 
7:00pm 
ProMusica 
Rehearsal 

5  
8:30am Little 
Free Library 
Ceremony 
7:00pm 
ProMusica 
Rehearsal 

6  
9:00am First 
Communion 
Workshop 
10:00am Quilt 
Meeting 

7  
8:15/10:30am 
Worship 
4:00pm Presque 
Isle ProMusica 
Concert 

8  
Solar Eclipse -  
LMA & church 
offices closed 

9  
10:00am Magic 
Fingers Grace 
Group 
6:00pm Council 

10  
 

11  
1:00pm Grief 
Support Group 
5:30pmHandbells 
6:30pm Choir 
 

12  
6:30pm Club 50 

13  
9:00am First 
Communion 
Workshop 
10:00am Julia 
Hospice 

14  
8:15/10:30am 
Worship 
9:15am Sunday 
School 

15  
 

16  
11:30am OWLS 
4:30pm LMA 
Open House 

17  
 

18  
1:00pm Grief 
Support Group 
5:30pmHandbells 
6:30pm Choir 
 

19  
5:30pm Youth 
Movie Night 

20  
 

21  
8:15/10:30am 
Worship 
9:15am LYO 
1:00pm Bingo 

22  
 

23  
8:30am Gr. 
2/Grandparent 
Recognition 
10:00am Magic 
Fingers Grace 
Group 
3:00pm School 
Bd. 

24  
11:30am LMA 
Dismissal/Teacher 
Meeting 

25  
5:30pm 
Handbells 
6:30pm Choir 

26  
Gr. 1-3 Seussical 
Gr. 6-8 Grease 

27  
10:00am Quilt 
Meeting 

28  
8:15/10:30am 
Worship 
1:00pm Bowling 

29  
 

30  
 

 

 


